MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 5TH  JULY 2018 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Robert Earl, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Fred Hartwell; Reg Holmes; Mal Howlett; Ann Frost; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard, district councillor; and 3 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Jackie Kellett; Margaret Stone, county councillor; John Hodkinson.

Prior to the start of the meeting Robert Earl accepted the continued position of chairman as voted by the councillors in his absence at the previous meeting.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by R Holmes and approved.  

3. POLICE MATTERS

P C David Reeve had been promoted from his role as officer with responsibility for Broome and a new policeman was temporarily covering the area that included Broome together with an adjoining area. 

4. ARMISTICE REMEMBRANCE

Christine Kramer had obtained quotes for the items required; building work £3500c, three plaques £3500 maximum, post £600, and £300 for the beacon which the Ditchingham Estate were expected to pay for. It was estimated the final amount that the council would be required to fund could be about £5500. 

This was a large amount for a small parish council and so it was agreed to hold a special meeting in four weeks time. This would assess whether grant assistance could be obtained and whether all the work could go ahead or whether elements would have to postponed for future years.
5. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 3 MAY 2018
a. Broome Heath & Village Hall. F Hartwell explained that Gaze had been awarded a contract to empty the septic tank. The high cost meant the connection to the main sewer would not go ahead. The disabled parking bays would be provided soon. The operator of the angling on the lakes had tried to solve the previously reported problem of fishermen leaving rubbish in the hall's bins.

b. Adventure Playground. Ragwort which had been growing on the play area and football field had been cut down. A leaf and grass collector that was not suitable for play area use was being offered to the public in return for a donation. R Holmes had repaired a large hole in the fencing and removed a dangerously damaged junior swing. A pair of new swings would be ordered. Progress in bringing the bank account under village hall control had been delayed by difficulty in tracking down a previous cheque signatory from the old management committee. 

  

c. Traffic Problems. 

Margaret Stone had e-mailed the information that 'Slow' signs would be painted on to the dangerous section of Loddon Road during the summer. She also responded at length to the complaints made by the resident about speeding on the road. She explained that National Highway Guidelines prevented stricter speed limits and instances of dangerous driving should be reported to the police. If it was unsafe for children to walk along the road they would have to be driven or walked along with an adult.

The county council transport dept. would be asked again to clean the gulleys along the by-pass now the vegetation had been cut back and also the gulleys along the western end of Yarmouth Road which were blocked up.

d. Mens Shed. 

Fred Hartwell thanked Brendon Bernard for his help in obtaining a £5000 Norfolk Community Fund grant plus £1000 from his district council funds. About £12,000 was now raised.

F Hartwell declared an interest and requested that the parish council grant a 15 year, rather than a 10 year, lease on the new building; this would make fundraising easier. Proposed by C Kramer and (excluding F H) unanimously approved.

 



 
e. Other. Nothing to consider. 
6. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   M Stone County Council Report. M Stone had sent her apologies but B Bernard reported on

       district council issues and the hoped for benefits of collaboration with Broadland District

       Council.
  b.  Old Driveway to Water Extraction Site. 

       This driveway was next to land where a new property was being developed. A resident had

       contacted the council about hedges and grassland being removed and ditches being filled in, and

       speculated about greater use of the driveway and development of the fields further back.

       However Anglian Water were not concerned about the effect on their sewage pumping station on

       the other side of the driveway and the parish council had responded that if the work undertaken

       had not required planning permission and had the landowner's approval then there was nothing

       that could be done to prevent it.

       The resident had not responded to the invitation extended to attend the council meeting and

       speak on the issue.   




c.   Other. All parish council representatives had been invited to spend an afternoon touring the

      Ditchingham Estate and hearing of future plans.

7. PLANNING

Prior to the meeting Robert Earl had asked for consideration to be given to passing a vote of no confidence in the operation of the South Norfolk District Council Planning Dept., due to the dept's frequent refusal to follow planning policy. However as it was understood senior district council figures would be at the Ditchingham Estate tour (see above), it was decided to raise the issues then.  

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. This process was still incomplete. It was understood a national organisation was objecting to the diversion.
b. Land Adjacent to 184 Yarmouth Road – Variation of condition of planning approval - erection of 2 storey dwelling and garaging - increase in size of property and fenestration changes; and Development of a single bungalow to the rear of 184 Yarmouth Road. Both applications were recommended for approval. The second plan referred to the development of the area of garden of no. 184 not included in the first plan. 

c. Land North West of Yarmouth Road –
Three bedroom bungalow. Against the earlier recommendation of the parish council the planning inspector had approved the appeal.

d. Land West of Yarmouth Road – Construction of 10 houses with vehicular access and service drive. A decision was still awaited on this plan.
e. 149 Yarmouth Road – Variation of planning approval condition. R Holmes had earlier complained to the planning dept. that the two houses were being built too close to the road to permit safe vehicle access. This application sought to remove the driveway from beside the right hand building. The parish council opposed on the grounds that the design should have provided safe access before construction started.
f. Land Rear of 179 Yarmouth Road – Reserved matters following outline planning approval - scale, layout, landscaping and appearance of the proposed dwelling. This site adjoined c. This plan revised a previously approved detailed planning application. Parish councillors opposed in line with all previous applications due to being against development of the site in principle.
g. Tuns Barn, Pirnhow Street – Installation of a metal flue. Councillors approved.

h. Other. Nothing to consider.
8. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





  £4622.07
         Savings Account





  £1168.63







              
  £5790.70

  b.    Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Barclays Bank £0.58 – interest


                    

         



South Norfolk Council £20 – community litter pick

         Payments made
  
Chq 100878 BHIB Ltd £538.94 – insurance, including village hall 




assets (the new insurer, Aviva, through brokers BHIB, had charged less 



than last year's amount)


      Payments authorised      Chq 100879 Reg Holmes £10.05  – wire netting for play area fence





Chq 100880 Playsafety Limited £117.60 – play area inspection





Chq 100881 Paul Austin £415.35 – clerk's salary for the period Apr - 



Jun '18 
  



Preceding proposed by A Frost and approved.
9. OTHER BUSINESS

The hedge along the heath side of Yarmouth Road needed cutting. It was Ditchingham Estate land so the estate would be approached to do this.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50 P.M.

10. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 1 November 2018, 3 January, 7 March, 9 May (including a.g.m.), 4 July, 5 September, and 7 November 2019.

 

